AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

Lincoln, Nebraska

January 1972

SPASS FEST

Plan now to attend our next Chapter meeting -- a festival of fun and good fellowship.

WHERE? - American Forward at the corner of 8th and D Streets.

WHEN? - Sunday, February 6, 1972 at 2:30 P.M.

WHAT? - Election of Board Members
Good Music
Viel Spass (Lots of Fun)
Refreshments

No reservation is needed. Come and bring prospective members.

IT'S TIME TO PAY DUES

International AHSCR dues are paid at the beginning of each calendar year and as of January 1, 1972, they are \$10.00 for singles as well as for families. With the newsletters and three Work Papers plus the privileges of membership in the local chapter, it is a real bargain. We hope our Lincoln members will maintain their No. 1 status by paying promptly. You must be a paid up member to vote at the Annual Meeting on February 6.

You may send your check for \$10.00 to Mrs. Dolores Schwartz, 1000 Butler, here in Lincoln, or you may pay your dues at the meeting on February 6. Remember!!! We do not have local dues.

Our membership count is now 317. Let's all help to make it 400 paid up members by Convention time in June.

144 DAYS 'TILL CONVENTION

To some of us June 8 - 11, 1972, is just around the next corner. We hope you have placed those dates on your calendar so that you will be in on all the events of the Third International Convention. It's at the Harvest House in Boulder, Colorado.

LET'S GO TO HENDERSON

All members of the Lincoln Chapter are invited to Henderson. Nebraska. for a very special evening on January 30, 1972. Our board members spent a Sunday at Henderson last year and had a marvelous time. We hope many of you will plan to make the short drive to Henderson and we promise you a very interesting Sunday evening with AHSGR members in that area. This is what they have in store for us.

SUPPER - 6 P.M. in the Fellowship Hall of the large Mennonite Church. The tickets are \$2.00.

PROGRAM - A presentation by Reuben Goertz
of Freeman, South Dakota. You
will remember that he did a
great job at our dinner meeting
in October. This will be a
different speech on past and
present homes of the German
Russian people. Slides will be
used to illustrate the lecture.
Don't miss it!

Reservations are necessary. Please call one of the following by January 23 to sign up and to let us know if you need a ride to Henderson. Phone:

Marie Willis at 432-6587 during the day or at 435-5032 in the evening.

Katherine B. Weber at 432-6315.

REMEMBER THE PAGEANT?

If you missed the folklore pageant at the Convention last June or would like to see it a second time, you will be glad to know that we have been invited to present it at German Heritage Days in McCook on Saturday, May 6, 1972. The Board of Directors of the Lincoln Chapter has voted to accept the invitation.

So, cast members, brush up on your lines. Irene Gabelhouse is in charge and will be calling you soon. We hope everyone in the cast and choir will wish to be on stage for this event.